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Ambassador’s farewell meeting with the Chairperson of the
Parliamentary Friendship Group with India

       H.E.  Narinder  Chauhan, Indian  Ambassador  to  the  Republic  of
Serbia, visited the National Assembly of Serbia for a farewell meeting with
Ms. Ivana Stojiljkovic, Chairperson of the Parliamentary Friendship Group
with India on 6th July 2018. 

Ms.  Ivana  Stojiljkovic  thanked  Ambassador  for  successful
cooperation during her assignment in Serbia and noted that enhancement
of bilateral relations is evident by the recent high level visits from both
sides.  Ms.  Stojiljkovic stressed that  India  and Serbia  share traditionally
friendly relations  and there is scope for further enhancement of bilateral
cooperation in all spheres.  She expressed gratitude for India’s continued
support for territorial integrity and sovereignty of Serbia and assured that
Serbia  will  continue  to  support  India  in  international  forums  and  fight
against terrorism. Ms Stojiljkovic remarked that this year is very important
for  both  countries,  as  India  and  Serbia  mark  70  years  of  diplomatic
relations.

Ambassador  expressed  pleasure  on  the  successful  inter
parliamentary  cooperation  and  thanked  Serbia  for  its  support  in
international  forums and  in  the  United  Nations  to  declare  21st June  as
International  Day of  Yoga.  It  was  agreed that  the two countries  would
continue to develop and expand parliamentary cooperation. 

The meeting was also attended by Ms Vera Jovanovic, member of
the Parliamentary Friendship Group with India.
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